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April 11, 2022           

Rockford Township 

Board of Review and Equalization Meeting Minutes


Call to Order 
Chair Eckblad called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, Kjome, McDougall, and Clerk McDougall.  Mitch Douglas from the Wright County Assessor’s office along with Wally Peterson and Dan Mattson were also present.  Deitering was excused.
The purpose of the meeting was to review the assessments and classifications of property in the township.  The year for review are taxes that are due and payable in 2023.  
The period used to calculate the value is always a year behind.  The current assessments meet or exceed standards for uniform assessment in all jurisdictions established by Internal Association of Assessment Officers.
PID 215-035-000360– 57 Halsey Ave. SE
The Town Board considered a tax reduction at the owner’s request.  The assessor recommend no reductions would apply to this property. 
PID 215-100-162102 – 8365 20th St. SE

The property owner requested property tax reduction for the property since it is under construction.  The assessor reevaluated the request and recommend the reduction from $301,800 to $284,100.  

PID 215-026-001070 – 1095 Jalger Ave. SE

The property owner requested property tax reduction for the property.  The assessor reevaluated the request and recommend the reduction from $89,500 to $22,500.  

PID 215-035-000400 – 7 Halsey Ave. SE

The property owner requested property tax reduction for the property regarding value and square footage.  The assessor reevaluated the request and recommend the reduction from $396,900 to $374,100.  

PID 215-100-191301 – 717 32nd St. SE

The property owner requested property tax reduction since it is a split level and not a one level with basement.  The assessor reevaluated the request and recommend the reduction from $587,500 to $563,100.  

PID 215-000-022200 – 118 Jansen Ave. SE

The property owner requested property tax reduction since some of the land is wasteland and unusable.  The assessor reevaluated the request and recommend the reduction from $585,500 to $569,600.  
A motion was made by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve the assessor’s recommendations for the reductions on five properties.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 6:45pm.  Motion carried.
______________________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

______________________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk /Treasurer)

PAGE  
2

